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F R O M 
PASTOR’S 
P E N 

Now that we have cele-

brated it is time to get back to 

the business of the church.  The 

month of September, and some-

times into October, is generally 

the time that we turn our minds 

to the topics of: stewardship, 

budgets for the new year, and 

planning ahead.   

In the book of 1 Timothy 

Paul writes, “But godliness with 

contentment is great gain.  For 

we brought nothing into the 

world, and we can take nothing 

out of it.  But if we have food 

and clothing, we will be content 

with that.  People who want to 

get rich fall into temptation and 

a trap and into many foolish and 

harmful desires that plunge men 

into ruin and destruction.  For 

the love of money is a root of all 

kinds of evil.  Some people, ea-

ger for money, have wandered 

from the faith and pierced them-

selves with many grief’s.” 

Who of us have not fallen 

into the trap of temptation, hav-

ing harmful desires, or seeing 

something we would like that 

we cannot afford?  Sometimes 

we do not want to wait for it and 

work for it; we want it now - 

that is a trap our society has 

found itself in during the last 

number of years hence many 

people have found themselves 

in a financial crisis. 

Next to the topic of the 

Kingdom of God Jesus spoke 

more about money than any-

thing else.  Even 2,000 years 

ago money and what to do with 

it or what not do with it was an 

issue.  There was a large gap 

between the haves and the have-

nots much like we continue to 

have today. 

I believe the emphasis in 

W ell, we have successfully made it through the 125th 
anniversary celebration.  God blessed us with a 

wonderful day of worship, music, fellowship, laughter, 
memories, and we cannot forget the good food.  It was a 
wonderful day.  Thank you again to all of you who helped 
in any way.  
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this passage which Paul wrote 

to Timothy, his true son in the 

faith, is that we came into the 

world with nothing and we will 

take nothing out of it.  All the 

riches we acquire in this world 

will mean nothing when all is 

said and done as the Kingdom 

of God is the only thing that will 

endure forever.   

Donôt get me wrong, there 

is nothing wrong with money in 

and of itself.  But it is the 

emphasis we put on it and what 

we do with the financial bless-

ings God has given us is the 

key.   Are we being good stew-

ards of the gifts bestowed upon 

us?  Not letting money corrupt 

our lives, not wandering off 

from the faith because of it, and 

not letting it cause us added 

grief and despair in our lives is 

what is important.   

So as we move into this 

time of the year when the 

church begins to be 

about the budget and 

money for the up-

coming year may we 

all consider the bless-

ings we have been 

given by God; whether 

they be financial, the 

gifts of time we have 

to offer, or the talents 

we have which can 

benefit our church.   

You are such a 

giving and generous 

congregation.  I pray 

that all these blessings 

will continue to be 

given back in full 

measure graciously to 

the glory of God and 

for the good of His 

church-our church.  \   

Blessings to you        

all this month, 

Pastor Linda 
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Loving Christian Care  . . . 

. . . when youţre not there. 

IN HIS HANDS 
EDEN LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

Darlene Keaneman, Director 
951.683.7001 

director@edenlutheranpreschool.org 

A utumn is here and the new school year is in full swing.  
The children have adjusted to their new classrooms and 

the teachers are feeling confident in their plans.  Thank you 
to everyone that helped and/or attended the wonderful 
Teacher’s Luncheon before school started.  The staff and I 

had a great time.    I would also 

like to thank those who helped 

with Back-To-School Night.  

Your support is greatly needed 

and appreciated. 

We will start October with 

Fall pictures on the 2nd.  On 

Oct.23 the Riverside Police De-

partment will be taking the fin-

gerprints of each child and send-

ing them home for the parents to 

keep in their personal records.  

The month will end with our 

annual Costume parade, Trunk 

& Treat festivities and Harvest 

Party Lunch on October 31.  

This is a very busy day, but 

worth every crazy second. 

Our Fall fundraiser this year 

is the Shop Riverside Card.  This 

card costs $15 each and is 

packed with valuable discounts. 

Please see the school office to 

purchase one and support your 

preschool.  Thank you! 

   In His service 

Dar  

INCREDIBLE ! ! !  

A  huge thank you to Carole Hodgerson for the incredibly 

beautiful banner she made for our 125th Anniversary celebra-

tion!  Her choices of fabrics and design are amazing, as is the crafts-

manship.  Thank you for adding to the beauty of our sanctuary, and 

more importantly, adding to a worshipful atmosphere.                       \ 
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AUGUST COUNCIL  
HIGHLIGHTS 

Council Retreat will be held on October 26, 2013. 

Bill Darwin donated repair services for the Fellowship Hall Carpet. 

Termite treatment for the Parsonage is pending approval of times. 

Both Technology and Property have addressed the  issue of tele-

phones.   It was MSC that new phones and wiring not exceed 

$800.00.  Getting a bid for professional installation is being looked 

into. 

The Salvation Army collection box has unfortunately proved to be 

litter problem.  MSC to have it removed.  Derik Adkins will handle 

the contact. 

As the Kiosk has not been used for some time and is taking up 

space that could be used for another purpose, Marylou is looking 

into donating it.  One possibility is the USO. 

Pastor is looking into Chamber of Commerce membership. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 4, 2013 

Approval of $250.00 for each scholarship submitted by Learning. 

Approval of $57.89 to cover material cost for security light installation that will protect the 

new HVAC. 

AUGUST 18, 2013 

Replacement and installation of a new ice machine has been approved.  The current storage 

bin will still be used.  The approved bid is $2783.00 

A bid of $1,500.00 was accepted to clean the carpet in the Fellowship Hall, the sanctuary, 

and folding chairs as needed before the anniversary celebration. 

AUGUST 31, 2013 

$900.00 TO $1,000.00 was approved to dry out the damage to the Fellowship Hall due to 

the August 29th storm.  Prompt action is necessary to prevent mold damage. 

\ 

PRESENT: 

Derek Adkins 

Shera Harner 

Lyle Hodgerson 

Michelle Larsen 

Marylou Ludwig 

James Sansom 

Darrel Springer 

Larry Subriar 
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
MARYLOU LUDWIG 
President of the Congregation 

Hello everyone,  

I  hope you enjoyed our Anniversary as much as I did. In 
preparation something I heard many times was space and 

storage. We have no storage or space for this or that Thing. 
Things in the Narthex, Things in the Kitchen, more Things in 
the Fellowship hall, and no storage space anywhere. I know 

we leave our burdens at 

church, but I did not realize so 

literally. I thought, ñwhere are 

we to keep all these Things?ò  

But then I thought of Jesus send-

ing the disciples out to spread 

the gospel, they took ñNO 

THINGS.ò Maybe we need to 

not hold on to so many Things, 

to keep our Church and our 

hearts clean and clear for God, 

open for new and great things. 

Our limited space means we 

have to share, to "love our 

neighbor". Instead of seeing our 

Church as lacking space and 

storage, I see God has given us 

not what we may want, but what 

we need. A chance to share to-

gether, to let go, to make good 

use of what we do have.  

I want to thank all who have 

helped making this special time 

here at Eden truly wonderful. 

OUR Church shines with the 

Glory of God.                            \ 

Marylou 

STILL AVAILABLE ! ! !  

P ictorial Directories are still available!  If you would like 

one of these special commemorations of our 125th Anniversary 

they can purchased in the office for $8.00.  Having a directory also 

makes contacting other members much easier.                                   \ 
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Saturday, October 5, 2013 
Registration:  7:30pm 

Walk Starts:  8:00am 

Registration & Starting Point:   
HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

2882 Arlington Ave. 

Walk through Riverside to  

EDEN LUTHERAN CHURCH 

for Recognition & Snacks & Door Prizes 
 

Please sign up to support one of the walkers from Eden . . . 

or sign up to be a walker yourself. 
Information is available in the office. 

I  sadly announce that the computer on the receptionists 
desk has died!  If you have a working computer that you no 

longer use, or are planning on replacing, and would like to donate to 

Eden, please let Toni know in the office.  Having a computer on the 

front desk makes it possible for volunteers to help Toni with various 

tasks.  Thank you for your consideration.                                            \ 

Toni Douthitt, Administrative Assistant 

PUT A SMILE BACK ON  
THE VOLUNTEER ! ! !  
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The The ELCELCW Annual W Annual   
Christmas BazaarChristmas Bazaar  

Saturday, November 9, 2013 

9:00am - 12:00pm 

The holly is growing, the candles aglow, 

The bells are ringing just so you know 

That Christmas is coming, the Bazaar is near 

So join us in sharing some Christmas cheer  . . . 

Those bringing items other than Baked Goods for sale, please deliver them to the  

Fellowship Hall by Thursday, November 7.   

Baked Goods should be brought on Friday, November 8. 

?  
R 

A 

V  
C  
?  

Featuring:  

Christmas Café 
Æbelskivers or Pie & Coffee 

Bake Sale 
Gustatory Treats from Eden Finest 

Cooks 

Craft Sale 
Christmas & Everyday Treasurers 

Opportunity Drawin g 

Baby Quilt 

Bow-Tie Quilt 

& more ! ! !  
Tickets for the drawing will be available 

starting October 20 

M 
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OUR EDEN FAMILY 

We Get  
Letters 

Dear Eden and E.L.C.W., 

     It has been an overwhelming and enjoyable experience 

having the opportunity to broaden my surroundings and expand 

my mind through the education I have gained.  These past years 

have given me the chance to learn from academics, from dream-

ers, and from influential individuals that God has placed in my 

path, having provided me the chance to excel in my endeavors 

with both His wisdom and His love.  Given the blessing of having 

stable jobs and a stable education, God has always shown a light 

at the end of every struggle I have encountered, always bringing 

me back to the warmth of his compassion and support.  I pray 

every night to Him, asking for his strength to overcome the next 

day, to pass a course, to please my partners at work, to lead a life 

of faith and a life of compassion for the community around me, 

and more commonly to please my family and friends with the de-

cisions I make for myself.  He answers my prayers always.  One 

sign is crystal clear:  He has provided a loving and giving church 

congregation to my family and me.  A college education is hard to 

come by these days since the bars are set higher and the costs rise 

with them.  Eden Lutheran Church and the E.L.C.W. have always 

accommodated me by investing in my education; my future.  

Many thanks and blessings go out to the families at Eden and to 

the women of the E.L.C.W. who have contributed their efforts 

and support to my family and me. 

Many blessings and thank you kindly, 

Morgan Z. Harris 

P.S. ï I greatly look forward to becoming a more involved mem-

ber of the church in the near future!  I am in the process of map-

ping out enough time to commit to the congregation and the vari-

ous projects you all work so hard on. 
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New Arrival 

Dear Eden Lutheran Church Congregation/ELCW/Scholarship 

Committee: 

Thank you very much for providing me with an opportunity to 

advance my education through scholarship awards, support, en-

couragement and faith.  For example, faith because of the trust 

you have endowed in me to complete my college education, so I 

can become a functioning member of society and the encourage-

ment to spread my Christian faith along my way.  With the col-

lege environment comes new ideas, theories, and challenges ---

some of which do not follow the philosophies and teachings in 

which I have been raised.  However, I see college as a way for me 

to spread my beliefs/faith and theories with others also (including 

my professors ï from atheists to Jehovahôs Witnesses).  I shall 

learn all theories and ideas presented to me and give my beliefs/ 

theories (Lutheranism) to compare and contrast the ideas of oth-

ers.  This activity will help me grow in my own faith; creating 

stronger counter-arguments and complete information. 

Thank You, 

Mike Harris 

HUDSON DAVID ROBERTS 

Born:   

September 16, 2013 

8 lbs. 3 oz. 

Parents:   

Kirsten & Jeremy Roberts 

Grandmother:   

Rita Bien Hutchins 

Great-Aunt:   

Eloise Waldron 
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Please notify the office if your birthday or wedding anniversary is incorrectly listed, or missing.   
Our goal is to include everyone!  Thank you! 

O
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s 

DON’T FORGET 
BIRTHDAY SUNDAY 
OCTOBER 6, 2013 

O
c
to

b
e

r 
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s  

So faith, hope, love abide, 
these three; but the greatest 
of these is love. 

1 Corinthians 13:13 

5 Del Ǆ Opal Singleton 

8 Joe Ǆ Mary Lou Ludwig 

  John Ǆ Kristi McCormack 

19 Robert Ǆ Francene Odden 

25 Dennis ǄHeather Burton 

 Kyle Ǆ Jenny McCallum 

29 Rhein ǄSherry Buchbinder 

1 Wilmer Bengtson, Jr. 

2 Harriett Poole 

7 Shera Harner 

9 Linda Drom 

10 Elizabeth Frazier 

 Esther D'Aguiar 

 Jim Gruender 

11 Joan Recny 

12 Michael D'Aguiar 

 Judy Okamura 

13 Samantha Roberts 

 Megan Roth 

14 Shannon Valdespino 

 Bob Mann 

15 Mitchell Engberg 

 Rodger Liverman 

 Nathaniel Scott-Negrette 

19 Andrea Solheim 

20 Brenda Allen 

 Pat Delgado 

21 Sandra Brown 

 Liisa Kane 

 Kelly Kertsen 

 Trenton Visyak 

22 Larry Anderson 

23 Nancy Svete 

26 Kanani Baranowski 

 Carita Dickson 

27 Bishop Baranowski 

28 Jennifer Larsen 

29 Jeanette Prescott 

30 Bessie Forslund 

 John M. Johnson 

31 Timothy Asher 

 David McAnern 

 Ervin Seidel 
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Joined  
the Church  
Victorious 

HARRY was born on August 12, 1924 in Marion Indiana, the son of 

Bertða salvage diver, farmer and broom maker, and Eilaða furniture 

caner and rug maker. He had three sisters and two brothers. His brother 

Malin is the last surviving sibling. Both parents were legally blind, 

but were very skilled in respective vocations. Harry was very proud 

of his parents and recalls that his Dad did many salvage dives in the 

fresh waters of the Ohio River. As z youngster, Harry attended school in 

Indiana until age seven when the family moved to Illinois. He got as 

far as the 10th grade at Shawnee Town Community High School 

where he was active in basketball and track before leaving in September 

1941 to enlist with the U.S. Navy at age 17. 

While at the Great Lakes Naval Training Base in Illinois, Harry 

completed technical training as a Gunner's Mate. He then attended 

the Naval Warfare and Torpedo School at Yorktown in Virginia. 

During 1942, he was assignee combat duty aboard the Mine 

Sweeper VMS 26, as part of a convoy in the North Atlantic. While 

on leave in October 1943, he married the love of his liveð

Dorothy. He then returned to sea duty in the South Pacific with 

amphibious forces on 1ST 608 from October 1943 to September 1945, 

where he was in four invasions and also survived two typhoons. In 

1946, Gunner's Mate Third Class Cutting was honorably discharged 

from active duty military service. His military awards and decora-

tions include, but are not limited to several Navy Good Conduct 

Medals, Campaign medals in both Atlantic and Pacific Theaters of 

Operation, WWII Victory medal, Marksmanship, etc. 

After returning to civilian status, Harry worked for the US 

Postal Service as a mail carrier from 1946ð1949 in Indianapolis. 

He then moved to Riverside California and signed on with Kaiser 

Steel Corporation in Fontana California, where he worked as a 

Bearing Specialist for 30 years before retiring. In his off-duty 

time, Harry studied to be a locksmith and, after earning certifica-

tion in that field, became owner and operator of Cutting': Lock 

and Safe where he successfully became the best in his field for 28 

year: until he sold his business and retired from the work force for 

good. 

HARRY WARREN 
CUTTING 

1924 ~ 2013 
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In 2007, with additional educational credit awarded by the 

government to Veterans for military and civilian training, Harry 

received his High School Diploma from Riverside County. In a 

ceremony that was deeply heartfelt to him, he proudly displayed his 

diploma to his family and friends alike. It was a moment that he truly 

treasured. Then in 2011, Harry received a formal High School Di-

ploma from his former school district in Shawneetown, Illinois 

where the whole school honored him. 

Some of Harry's many interests include fishing and camping, 

and traveling with his wife from west to east and north to south in 

their Lazy Daze RV. He loved to travel and be on the road. He was 

extremely well read, kept up on current events and loved anything 

historical. 

Harry died peacefully at home on August 28that the age of 89. 

He is survived by his wife, Dorothy; two sons, Skip and Rik 

Cutting; daughter, Diane Boll-Cutting; 9 grandchildren and soon

-to-be 7 great-grandchildren; his brother, Malin and numerous 

nieces and nephews. 

ISABEL LUNDE 
~ 2013 



Page 13  The Messenger 
   

   
 
 
    
                                                                                                          

Remember   

! ! ! 

® 

Lock your car in 

the Parking Lot  

 

Park near a 

light at night  

Supper Club is 
no longer 
meeting  

 

Sack Lunch Fillers 
Eden½s Homeless Lunch   

Program can make use of 
any  fruit you may have, as 
well as any other food goody 

that you would like to       
donate. 

Call:   
Carol McAnern 

686.6443   

 

Indian  

Mission  

Please continue to save  

Campbell's Soup labels  

to benefit the Navajo  

Lutheran Mission.  

 

Please bring them on  

Sundays and place them  

in the big Campbell's  

can in the Narthex  

Messenger Deadline 
The deadline for any article/information for the 

Messenger is the 10th of every month.  If this date 

falls on a weekend the deadline will be the fol-

lowing Monday.  If Monday is a holiday, 

it will be the following Tuesday!   

Submit to Susan Downer via e-mail either as 

an attachment done in Word, Word Perfect, Pub-

lisher, OR as text in the main body of the e-

mail.  For those without a computer, submission 

can be made by giving copy to Toni in the Office 

or Susan. 

E-Mail:  iveecottage@aol.com  

Like to Drive?  Check out 

the Youth Activities & 

Volunteer  

PRAYER  C HAIN  
 

If you have any prayer           
requests, please call  

Ann Marie Sansom at: 
351.8139 

Call Ann Marie if you  would   
like to volunteer for the  

Prayer Chain. 

Attention ! ! !  Quilt Lovers 
 

Our quilting ladies can still use sheets for 
backing the quilts, and any material you are 
not using for quilt top squares.   They can 
also use 2 and 3 ply yarn of any color. 

Bring either of these items to the church any 
day:   

Monday - Friday  
9:00am - 12:00pm  

Please bring canned or 

non-perishable food for 

distribution to those less 

fortunate. 

Please Remember  
Our  

­FOOD            
 INGATHERING® 

on Sunday,  
October 0, 2013 

B u l l e t i n  B o a r d ċ
 ċ 
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Our quilting ladies can still use sheets for 
backing the quilts, and any material you are 
not using for quilt top squares.   They can 
also use 2 and 3 ply yarn of any color. 

Bring either of these items to the church any 
day:   

Monday - Friday  
9:00am - 12:00pm  

PROPERTY  
MINISTRY 
Saturday  

October  0,  2013 

Mr. Tõs  

at 8:30am 

The Property Ministry cordially 
invites all of you to a no host 
breakfast.  The work party will 

meet after breakfast at the 

Church.  Please come and 
assist in any capacity you can!!  
Your help is needed and very 
much appreciated. 

Any questions, call:  David Grefe 

328.9267 

B u l l e t i n  B o a r d ċ ċ 
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the ELCW: 
a Community for all the 

Women of 
Eden Lutheran Church EDEN LUTHERAN CHURCH  WOMEN 

Handiwork  

Circle Meetings 
Rebecca-Rachel 

Tuesday,  

OCTOBER  28TH  , 10:00AM  

in the Brideõs Room 

Hostess: 

Eloise Waldron 

Deborah 
Wednesday,  

OCTOBER  23RD , 7:00PM 

at the home of:   

Toni Douthitt 

5005Tequesquite Ave, 

Apt. D 

406-5630 

Ruth-Martha 
Wednesday,  

OCTOBER  23RD , 7:00PM  

at the home of:   

Carole McAnern 

6049 Keswick 

686-6443 

Musings from Marylou 
Hi ladies, 

The Christmas Bazaar is coming, time to craft, 

make and bake things. Can't wait for 

æbleskivers - always a highlight of the year. 

This is my last musings as we will be electing a new presi-

dent at our October meeting. I will still be around with the 

presidentõs letter though. It has been a great honor and joy 

serving you Ladies; I hope I have done well by you. I al-

ways appreciate the sense of family we provide, the sup-

port for those that may not have much family nearby. 

That we do things together, talk and bolster each other up 

when need be.                                                                  Ę 

I look forward to many years being with you all.  

Marylou 

Board Meeting 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2013 

AFTER WORSHIP 

General Meeting 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2013 

10:00AM  IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 
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Greeters 
REBECCA-RACHEL CIRCLE  

OCTOBER 6TH : 

Jean Zehms 

OCTOBER13TH: 

Eloise Waldron 

OCTOBER 20TH: 

Elise & Albert Maas 

OCTOBER 27TH: 

Betty Jean Denham 

Coffee Cart 
DEBORAH CIRCLE  

OCTOBER 6TH 

Paula Smith 

OCTOBER 13TH: 

Bonnie Thomason 

OCTOBER 20TH: 

Marylou Ludwig 

OCTOBER 27TH: 

Carol Hodgerson 

 

T IGERS IN RED WEATHER 

is the debut novel of Herman 

Melvilleõs third great-granddaughter, a work of extraordi-

nary talent by a long-time New York Times journalist. This 

lush, artistic historical is set during and directly following 

the period of World War II, a 20-year time span that 

jumps between worldwide locales but centers primarily on 

the exclusive elegance of Marthaõs Vineyard. The atmos-

phere is historical but also sultry, unsettling, unpredict-

able, intense and terrifying.                                                    Ę 

Tigers in Red 
Weather 

by Liza Klaussmann 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER26, 2013 

10:00AM  IN THE BRIDES ROOM  

Meals on Wheels: 
A Lifeline for the Elderly 

Our September meeting featured Debbie Keller from 

Meals on Wheels.  She gave us much information about 

this valuable service.   

Along with the facts she shared how rewarding deliv-

ering these meals is to her.  She also noted that those de-

livering can be a lifeline beyond the obvious supplying of 

food.  There have been times when the client has not an-

swered the door causing the delivery person to become 

concerned enough to call 911.  Clients have been found to 

be unable to answer the door or become incapacitated or 

have collapsed. 

(Meals - Continued on page 17) 
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Meals on Wheels is a òstand aloneó agency, and does 

not receive funds from the government.  They depend on 

donations and a modest fee from those they serve.  A 

month of twenty meals costs $110.00.  And of course they 

depend on the volunteers to do the actual delivering. 

Those that can benefit from this service need to apply 

and pay for one monthõs meals.  They will be delivered at 

noon Monday through Friday.  The meals are a full dinner 

and can be microwaved. 

Volunteers work between 10:00am and 12:30pm twice 

a month.  Two people ride together.  If you are interested in 

volunteering the office can be reached by calling: 

951.683.7151 

Ę 

(Meals - Continued from page 16) 

. . . with an extra special Santa Lucia and Carolfest  
Sunday.  Service & Fellowship is looking for SCANDINAVIAN “STUFF” 
to use to decorate the Fellowship Hall.  If you have anything we 

could borrow, please contact: 

Service & Fellowship Ministry  
Marge Steinbrinck - 685.8812 

or 
Nancy Liverman - 776.9554 

. . . and don’t forget to “SAVE THE DATE” for the Organ Concert 
performed by our own David Christensen ! ! !  He will be play-

ing several pieces composed by DALE WOOD followed by special 

CHRISTMAS MUSIC. 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 21, 2013 
4:00PM 
\ 

. . . AND THE CELEBRATION CONTINUES 

ORGAN CONCERT 
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Ed e n  Yo u t h  h a p p e n i n g s  

Donõt forget: 

YOUTH  BIBLE  

STUDY   

Sundays at  

11:00am  

in the Youth 

Room.   

YOU WILL BE FED -  

BOTH PHYSICALLY 

AND SPIRITUALLY ! !  

    

SERVICE PROJECT 

Saturday, November 23 

PETAL PUSHERS 

Saturday, December 28 

    

 KNOTTõS SCARY FARMKNOTTõS SCARY FARM  
Friday, October 4 

. 
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EVENING AT THE HARVEST EVENING AT THE HARVEST 

CRUSADE CRUSADE   
  INTROSPECTIVE DISCUSSION SPARKINTROSPECTIVE DISCUSSION SPARKEDED  

AMONG EDEN YOUTHAMONG EDEN YOUTH  

On August 23rd, members and friends of the Eden Youth Group 

attended the Harvest Crusade in Anaheim with Pastor Linda.   

The evening was filled with high energy Christian rock music 

provided by Colton Dixon and Toby Mac, a live interview with 

Max Lucado, testimonials, and of course, a thought provoking 

message from the Pastor of Harvest Church, Greg Laurie.   His 

message brought mixed emotions from our Youth Group.  

Notably, it renewed their appreciation of the Lutheran faith, 

reminding them that we believe that we are SAVED BY GRACE 

through the belief that Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior.   It 

was actually quite an emotional experience for some being 

exposed to a different philosophy and belief system.   Noticea-

bly absent (and rather disturbingly so):   The Cross . . . nowhere 

to be found or displayed anywhere at this 

venue. Some excellent topics of discussion 

for future Youth Bible Study gatherings 

definitely came out of the evening! 

Pictured:  Rachel Grefe & friends Skylar & 

Caitlin, Nick Harris, Joey Baranowski,  

Mike Harris, & Pastor Linda  

(not pictured:  Debbie Harris). 
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Gift Card Fundraiser 
USE GIFT CARDS FOR YOUR EVERYDAY PURCHESES AND HELP  

EDENôS HELPING HANDS AT THE SAME TIME. 

To purchase see Larry Subriar, Barbara Walters, James Sansom,  

Betty Jean Denham or Maggie Kimberly.   
Make your checks out to the Eden Lutheran Helping Hands when purchasing Gift Cards. 

October Helping Hands Projects 
with Riverside City Mission 

Saturday, October 26 - 7:30am 

Delivery of Food Boxes 

 

Come and help ! ! !  Many hands are needed ! ! !  

Starting in November our Eatin' With Eden events will always be on the first 

Sunday of the month at Marie Callender's. The restaurant is delighted to be our 

host venue each month. It would be wonderful if we all turn out to support the 

many worthy causes that Helping Hands and Eden sponsor. The restaurant is 

only minutes away from Eden and it is an easy way to have your cake ( or pie) 

and eat it too! 

Eatinô with Eden 

Marie Callender's 
Sunday, October 13,  2013 

Pick up a flyer in the Fellowship Hall or Office 
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Helping Hands - Income 2013 
Month Eatin' w/ Eden  Scrip   Ralphs  

 Dona-
tions  

Other Sources   Total Re-
ceived  RESTAURANT  AMOUNT  EVENT  AMOUNT  

2012 TOTALS  
    

849.14  
     

1,809.02  
       

195.46  
               

828.00  
  

    
150.43  

$3,832.05 

May-13 
California Pizza 

Kitchen 
62.58 

            

188.83  
        $251.41 

Jun-13 Applebee's 52.02 
            

149.42  
        $201.44 

Jul-13 Marie Callender's 79.03 
              

65.83  

            

39.20  

                    

20.00  
    $204.06 

Aug-13    
              

95.63  
        $95.63 

         

2013 
TOTALS TO 
DATE 

   448.07     971.67     118.36       115.87   $  1,653.97  

Helping Hands - Distribution 2013 
MONTH RECIPIENT  AMOUNT  

 TOTAL 
SPENT  

2012 TOTAL   $3,174.16 

May-13 

Scrip: Pastor        240.00  

$290.00 ELCW Mothers' Day 

Prizes 
         50.00  

Jun-13 Scrip: Pastor        420.00  
            

420.00  

Jul-13 
Scrip: Pastor        305.00  

            

345.00  

Scrip: Youth Pizza          40.00    

Aug-13 Scrip: Pastor        200.00  
            

200.00  

     

2013 
TOTAL SPENT TO 
DATE  $2,315.00 

My apologies: 
 I sent the wrong 

email address for 

the scrip sign up, 

it should have 

been: 

www.glscrip.com  

James  

http://www.glscript.com
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A WORD OF THANKS FROM   
SOUTH DAKOTA 

A s you may know last month I took a u-haul trailer full of 
donations from Eden to the Lutheran Retreat Center in Pine 

Ridge, South Dakota.   My friend, Pastor Karen Rupp, wanted me 
to express her thanks to the members of the church who so 
graciously donated the blankets, quilts, winter clothes, coats, 

and shoes to the people of the 

Lakota tribe.  They will help 

many people this winter when 

the snow flies back there. 

Over the course of the trip I 

drove about 3,100 miles.  Thanks 

be to God the weather was good, 

there were no car issues, and 

everything went well.  It was a 

lovely trip and nice to be there 

out on the open road where all I 

could see were miles and miles 

of miles and miles.  There is 

something to be said for getting 

out to see Godôs creation and 

realizing how magnificent this 

country really is. 

So ñthank youò again to all who 

donated, to all who prayed for 

my safe trip, and for all of you 

who make this congregation and 

church the blessing it is in the 

world.  Not only here in River-

side but for people in another 

part of our country as well.       \ 

Blessings, 

Pastor Linda 

Ralphs Customers Renewal Reminder 
Donôt forget to renew your participation in Ralphs Rewards 

Community Contribution Program.  This must be done every 

September for Eden to receive monetary benefits.  Those with a 

computer may sign-up and renew online.  If you donôt use a 

computer you may get a letter with a barcode from James Sansom to 

take with you the next time you shop at Ralphs.  You may sign up at 

any time, but once signed up you need to renew in the month of 

September for your purchases to continue to count.  If you did not 

renew in September ou will need to re-register. 
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W e want to extend our most he artful thanks to all for 
their support and help during the recent rain when we 

lost a great portion of our cut quilt squares. Thank you to all 
who took home sheets to wash, we were fortunate that we 
were able to save all of them. Unfortunately, cut 5 1/2 inch 

squares would have raveled 

and gotten out of shape if we 

had attempted to wash them. 

Thanks to the crew who moved 

the shelving out and back again 

and for reloading the shelves 

after the room was dried out. 

Thank you so much for 

those who donated to the fabric 

fund so we can purchase new 

fabric. AND a special thanks to 

Lori Fry for donating her stash 

of cut quilt squares, and fabric 

yardage. That is so much appre-

ciated. 

The quilting team thanks 

everyone for their continued 

support so we can continue mak-

ing quilts for those who need 

them. Our focus now is first 

helping our local area where 

quilts are needed, as well as 

Lutheran World Relief,             \ 

May Givens 

for the Quilting Team 

QUILTERS THANK YOU 

Donations 
are still being 

gratefully   
accepted. 

PIANO NEEDED 

T rinity Lutheran Church is need of a piano.  If you have one, 

or know someone who has one, that they would like to donate, 

please call: 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
951. 682.1350 

\ 
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OPPORTUNITY TO HAVE CHOICE DOLLARS® DIRECTIONS DOUBLED 

We are excited to announce the launch of the Thrivent Choice® 

óDouble Direction Church Campaignô that runs from Oct. 1 to Nov. 

30, 2013. All Choice Dollars directions made to enrolled churches 

will be doubled during this time or until $15 million has been 

awarded, whichever comes first. 

ADDITIONAL GRANT PAID IN DECEMBER 

As eligible members direct Choice Dollars, your church will receive 

grant funds on a monthly basis ï just as you do today. If Choice Dol-

lars are directed to your church during the campaign, then by Decem-

ber 20, 2013, an additional electronic deposit will be made to your 

church. This one-time deposit will represent the additional amount 

Thrivent Financial is distributing through the Double Direction 

Church Campaign. 

YOU CAN HELP SPREAD THE WORD! 

Promotional materials are now available on Thrivent.com. Bulletin 

inserts, postcards, social media posts, and other materials are ready to 

help you raise awareness of Thrivent Choice and increase the number 

of eligible Thrivent members directing Choice Dollars to your church 

during this limited, one-time campaign.  

QUESTIONS?  

Visit Thrivent.com/thriventchoice to learn more about our chari-

table grant program.  For questions email Box Thrivent Choice Info 

or call customer service at 800-847-4836 and when prompted say, 

ñThrivent Choiceò. When prompted again, say ñChoice Dollarsò.  

Please note that Mondays are the busiest day for our call center.  

Enrollment as a Choice Dollars grant funds recipient organization 

and receiving Choice Dollars grant funds are subject to the Terms 

and Conditions for Organizations Receiving Choice Dollars® 

Grant Funds.                                                                                  \  
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EDEN LUTHERAN SCHOOL: 
Monday through Friday \ 6:30am to 6:00pm \  2 Years through Pre-K 
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The price for 2 arrangements is $45.00.  You may also 

donate only 1 arrangement for $22.50.  Or share the donation 

with a friend, each paying for 1 arrangement. You may place 

your check in the offering plate or mail it to the office (note 

ALTAR FLOWERS in the memo section).  Be sure to include your 

dedication(s), or call Toni in the office with this important 

information.                                                                                \ 

F L O W E R  C H A R T 

BE SURE TO SIGN UP ON THE FLOWER CHART IN THE NARTHEX 

2013 \ 2014 
COUNCIL  

PRESIDENT: ·································  
  ················· Marylou Ludwig 
  ·················· 909.215.0397 
VICE PRESIDENT: ························  
  ······················· Derek Adkins 
  ··························· 241.2016 
SECRETARY: ································  
  ·················· Lyle Hodgerson 
  ··························· 681.2798 
TREASURER: ·································  
  ············· Marge Steinbrinck 
  ··························· 685.8812 
MEMBER AT LARGE ····················  
  ···················· James Sansom 
  ··························· 351.8139 
David Grefe ········ 328.9267 
Shera Harner · 909.653.0317 
Michelle Larsen ······················  
Paula Smith ·········· 687.2495 
Darrell Springer ·· 735.9177 
Larry Subriar ········ 684.0887 
Luke Williams ······ 729.6677 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
EDUCATION HOUR ······························· 9:00AM 
 PRAISE FEST FOR ALL ············ 9:00AM - 9:15AM 
 SUNDAY SCHOOL ··············· 9:15AM - 9:45AM 
 ADULT STUDY ······················· 9:15AM - 9:45AM 

SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION ··· 10:00AM 
 YOUTH SUNDAY ····························· Fifth Sunday 

YOUTH BIBLE STUDY ·························· 11:30AM 

EDEN LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
PASTOR: Rev. Linda Brown 

DIRECTOR EDEN LUTHERAN SCHOOL: Darlene Keaneman 

PRESIDENT OF THE CONGREGATION: Marylou Ludwig 

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY /
BOOKKEEPER: Toni Douthitt 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC / ORGANIST /  
BELL CHOIR DIRECTOR: David Christensen 

EDITOR: Susan Downer 

OCTOBER  NOVEMBER 

6 Joe & Marylou Ludwig 3  

13 Toni Douthitt 10 Harvey Clark 

20 Anonymous  17 Terry & Lyn McClellan 

27 Dave & Carol McAnern 24  
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